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February 19, 2009

Paul Supple

Atlantic Richfield Company
(A BP Affiliated Company)
P.O. Box 1257

San Ramon, CA 94583

Subject: Case Closure Review for Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000255 and GeoTracker Global 1D
T0600100085, ARCO #00608, 17607 Hesperian Boulevard, San Lorenzo, CA 94580

Dear Mr. Supple;

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff has reviewed the case file for the above-
referenced site including the recently submitted document entitled, “Soil & Water Investigation
Report with Private Well Status Update,” dated December 15, 2008, which was prepared by
Broadbent & Associates, Inc. (BAl) for the subject site. BAI installed two borings to assess
current soil and groundwater conditions at the former source area and determine the status of
previously identified private wells in the area. Soeil sample analytical results from the two borings
(B-1 and B-2) installed at the site detected TPH-g at a concentration of 0.58 mg/kg in soil sample
B-2-14.5 collected at 14.5 feet bgs. Groundwater sample analytical results did not detect
concentrations of contaminants above the laboratory detected limit in the “grab" groundwater
samples collected from the borings. According to BAI, the private well 17302 VM owner has
identified the well as no longer functional. Private well 17372 VM has been identified by the
property owner as no longer in existence. No responses from owners of private wells 634H,
642H, and 17348VE regarding the status of their wells were received. Based on the above
information, BAIl recommends that the site progress towards case closure.

ACEH generally concurs with the BAl's recommendation that the site appears to qualify for
closure review and hence will evaluate the case for closure. In the interim, you may suspend
quarterly groundwater monitoring at the site. However, please maintain the integrity of the
groundwater monitoring wells until the closure evaluation has been completed. You will be
notified of the resuits of the closure evaluation in approximately 6 months.

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case file, please call me at
{510) 777-2478 or send me an electronic mail message at paresh.khatri@acgov.org.

i it

resh C. Khatri Donna L. Drogos, PE
Hazardous Materials Specialist Supervising Hazardous Materials Specialist

Sincerely,



